Midsomer Norton Community Allotments Association


Centurion Hotel – Midsomer Norton

7:00 10th March 2014
	Present:
	Andy Broadhurst 

	Adèle Draper - Secretary
	Irene Martin 

	Nick Hall - Treasurer
	John Martin

	Martin Peter – Chair
	Ann Munton 


Martin welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Notice board

John produced diagrams with approximate costing of £50 for two noticeboards sized to display up to two A4 sheets.  Martin thanked John, all agreed that these would be suitable and they were happy for John to go ahead and make the notice boards.  One to be placed adjacent to the top car park and one adjacent to the lower car park.  Notices and print out’s from the website will be displayed here to improve communication.

Action: John Martin, Nick to let John know if he has two Met Posts that can be used
Post Meeting Note: Nick has offered two metposts for 3" posts to John for the notice boards
Web site

Ann created a website for the Association and sent a link to all committee members for review and comment prior to the meeting. 

Ann summarised that the comments she had received were favourable and that the majority agreed:

· there should be a generic (not personal) e-mail address on the website to enable communication, 

· contributions should be invited, people will not be able to add comments directly to the web-site
· full names of committee members can be viewed,
· the website will only be available to those given the link and through a link to the Council website (it will not be available to search engines) 

All agreed that the website looked good, the photos made it attractive and links such as that to the RHS would be very useful. Ann invited all to provide photos and let her know of any further links they would like adding.

Martin thanked Ann; the committee agreed they were happy for this to go live.

Action: Ann to contact the council arrange the link to their website 
Action: Adèle to let Ann have the list of plot holders’ e-mail 

Post Meeting Note: 24/3/14 Adèle sent the plot holders’ e-mail address list to Ann, Ann confirmed the link to the Allotment website from the council website has been completed,  and she will be sending out the link to plot holders’ as soon as possible.

Water Troughs
Clive Stilwell (Town Clerk) has reported back that the cost of installing two further water tanks on middle and upper part of the Radstock side of the site will cost £1200.  Martin said that he will check whether the Council are happy to fund this prior to giving the go ahead.  It was discussed that Association may consider offering to contribute or provide labour to reduce the cost.
Action: Martin to contact Clive Stilwell for clarity

Fencing
The council have improved the fencing at the bottom of the site but it was felt that this may still not be enough to prevent ingress to the site from the bridge/brook.  It was agreed that planting natural defences would be a good deterrent, i.e. blackberries, hawthorn.

Action: John to look into this
Roadway

The tyre tracks either side are sinking resulting in the middle scraping on the underside of cars – Martin contacted the Council and reported back that Clive Stilwell says there is no problem.  Andy responded that whilst it is not a problem for all cars it is for some.  Martin said he would ask the Council for advice as to how to improve it, gravel/hard-core?  Edging to prevent gravel drifting onto plots?  Dig out the middle?
Action: Martin to contact Clive Stilwell

Welton School
Martin visited Welton School in response to an enquiry from one of the teaching staff.  The school have invested in a Poly Tunnel  and requested advice from the Association.  The school were looking for volunteers, not for advice but for regular maintenance and to keep the plants alive during school holidays.  No further action.
Treasurer’s Report
Nick said that only one rental is still outstanding and this is expected when the plot holder returns from holiday.

Current Balance

~£2000 (When last rental has been received)

Proposed Expenditure

~£50 2x noticeboards
~£50 AGM room hire

~£60 AGM postage

Available to spend

~£1000 – possible contribution to water butts?

Waiting List

Martin confirmed that the 6 plots which were released or for which payment had not been received have been allocated new tenants.
Following problems with trespass and overhanging trees on plot 72 Lee Gumbleton has accepted Plot 27 as a swop – with the option to continue with plot 72 at no charge.
Action: Adèle to forward Lee’s e-mail to Nick 
This cleared the waiting list with no plots left vacant.  Since then two people have been added to the waiting list.

Action:  Martin to forward contact details to Adèle
Post Meeting Note: Received and added to database

Martin has also received an informal enquiry regarding the availability of a plot for a person with disabilities.  Martin suggested that the person visit the site and let him know if they think the plots as they stand would be suitable.  The committee discussed creating a raised bed style plot on the grassed area at the top of the site and concluded that they would need specialist advice regarding this.  Accessibility grants may be available.
Action:  Martin to seek help from Clive Stilwell.
Adèle and Martin confirmed that they had a response  from Mrs Colin Goatcher (to the condolences letter sent re: Colin) at this stage she would like to continue the maintenance of Plot 31 for which Colin had renewed the rental.
Martin said that as the weather improves it is reasonable to expect plot holders to have been active on their plots.  Andy agreed to review plots in 2-3 weeks (mid-late April) and report any plots clearly unattended to Martin to enable warning encouraging letters to be sent out prior to the next meeting in May/June. 
Any Other Business
Martin said that a forthcoming TV programme about Allotments may raise public interest and increase applications to join waiting list.  If this does not happen then it may be worth considering putting an article in the Somerset Guardian to let people know that the waiting list is low.
Adèle asked if the Allotment site was entered in the ‘In Bloom’ competition, no one had any knowledge of this and Adèle agreed to investigate.
Action: Adèle to contact the council in the first instance to see if the Allotments were entered, and seek information on what was involved.

Next Meeting: May/June 2014
Adèle Draper - 24th March 2014
